  Dedham Parochial Church Council
             Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 10 May 2021 via zoom
Present: Rev Antony Wilson (AW); Paul Brebner (PB), Lynne Al-Sad (LA-S), Vee Druitt ( VSD), Richard Hopkins(RH). Linda Redlich, John Reed (JR), Liz Reed (LR), Gabbie Watson (GW), Peter Wilson (PW), Sharon Sarson (SS), Helen Simms(HS)
1. The meeting followed on from the Combined Dedham/Ardleigh meeting
2. The minutes of the meeting 8 March and the joint meeting of the same date were approved: there were no matters arising. The minutes of 25April were approved with no matters arising
3. Friends Presentation by Jane Jewell:
The Friends were formed in 2004 to preserve, maintain and improve the fabric of the church and its environment. There are 8-12 Trustees (One of whom should be from the PCC) plus the Vicar in an ex officio capacity. Several trustees are not church members but are interested in maintaining the building
90% of grants are made to the church and 10% to matters related to the church eg recently a grant to the church school towards a streaming facility. Approximately £230k has been granted to different projects since the Friends inception. The fabric Committee of the PCC identify projects emanating mainly from the Quinquennial and provide a list to the Friends who will provide grants on the basis that they are provided with the rational for the project, an estimate of cost and that due process is followed. The Friends will provide up to two thirds of the cost and payment is made to the PCC. Most recently the Friends made a very generous grant towards the toilets and Hospitality unit and a grant of £10k towards the gutters and downpipe repair and refurbishment.
Members of the Friends pay an annual fee of £15 per annum and the rest of the money is gained from fund raising activities which has been severely impacted by the pandemic. The main fund raising event is the ball and the next one is in May 2022. The friends do hope to hold a member’s summer party later this year.
The Friends were thanked for their strong support without which much of the fabric work could not have been done. It was also suggested that many visitors express their delight at the beauty of the church and we should all encourage them to become members of the Friends and make a donation.
Action: The PCC need to nominate a member to the Friends committee; this involvement is for 3/ 4 meetings per year. Please talk to Antony if you are willing to do this.
4. Finance:
JR had previously circulated the finance report and commentary. The result for Q1 was satisfactory with no material variances from budget. Compared to the same period last year there was no large donation in the quarter, there was good cost control and a slight increase in standing orders and new givers. The General Fund shows a small surplus with cash now at £17k (compared to normal reserve of £10k) which provides us with a small buffer moving forward. Parish share is being paid monthly on the basis that we will pay £48k for the year–this is £4k lower than last year so the buffer will be needed to bridge this gap.
Now that we are beginning to see a release from lockdown this will hopefully bring more visitors to the church as well as a return of regular worshipers, and we will look for an increase in income and update the budget at the end of Q2—unfortunately not in time for our next meeting.
The finance committee are reviewing its terms of reference; The PCC were asked if they would like an additional member on the committee in addition to the church wardens; this was considered unnecessary. Some members of the PCC had raised concerns regarding their understanding of the accounts and John stated that we were looking to simplify the format and he was prepared to offer a training session if needed.
5. Buildings:
· The gutter and downpipe work is complete. During the work a fault line was found where the rear porch joins on to the main church building. This and a blocked drain will be addressed by the same contractor.
· Boiler: the fabric committee continue to investigate the best option for a new heating system and are presently evaluating a gas or electric option. Based on previous experience and earlier budget quotes the cost is estimated at £65/75k, and this does not include any upgrade that may be needed to the convector heaters. Based on these figures and the church funding position the PCC have requested a grant from the DELT. Proposed PW/seconded GW. All in favour  RH as chairman of DELT said he would call a meeting ASAP to discuss this request AW asked that the DELT also consider his request for financial support for additional equipment for the sound system—value £631.34. Proposed AW/seconded PW.All in Favour
· Organ: AW stated this would be considered at our July meeting. A letter had previously been prepared to be sent to members of the congregation and other interested parties to understand the level of support and preferences.
· Vicarage Land: A paper was previously circulated and the PCC considered the key issues:
A)  PCC agreed it would purchase the land with a grant to be made for the full amount including associated fees. Proposed RH and seconded VD. Unanimous vote.
B) Relocation of the shed: there was a general consensus that the shed should be left in its current location for practical reasons. It was needed to serve the whole cemetery and was well placed in its current position. It is also used by the flower team and others to store items needed in the church and this more convenient and has easier access. It was agreed that the surrounding foliage could be reduced and perhaps if needed the shed refurbished and new hedging planted . It was proposed that the shed stay in its current position LR and seconded VD. Unanimous
C) Hedge removal: the PCC would need DAC and CBC approval but initial soundings had indicated this would be forthcoming. After discussion it was agreed that the hedge should be removed. Proposed PB and seconded PW Passed with 2 abstentions 
D)Land Consecration: This has the support of the Archdeacon and will need to follow legal process.
       6.  People and Staff: Nothing to report.
       7.  Magazine Policy: PCC discussed the proposed policy PB suggested we need some 
wording which states PCC is not endorsing or affiliated with any advertiser. Action: 
PB to investigate wording. Further discussion at next meeting.
 8. Safeguarding: Walk and Talk activity : Lou Davison (leader); activity plan and risk assessment all adopted. Proposed VD  and seconded LR , all in favour
 9. DELT: PCC rep needed; Action: Please contact AW if you are interested
     10. AOB: 
· RH has put himself forwards to be the PCC nominated Foundation Governor at the school. Proposed GW/ and seconded SS, all in favour
· JR  said additional stewards would be welcome on Saturdays, a rota to be drawn up
· Date of Next Meeting 19 July 2021
· Meeting closed at 9.31pm
